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Chair Tarwater and members of the committee: 

Please accept this written testimony on HB 2818, a bill that would create a new review process 

by which the Joint Committee on Administrative Rules and Regulations would review bills that 

would increase Kansas’s regulatory burden. 

 

Kansas needs regulatory reform to strengthen its economy by reducing costs for businesses 

and creating jobs. For instance, Kansas has lost 29,409 jobs due to occupational licensing 

restrictions, totaling $197.5 million lost from the Kansas economy.1  

The biggest issue with regulatory reform is finding which regulations can be adjusted and how. 

HB 2818’s reporting process for new regulation would compile the basic facts of each regulation 

and give legislators the opportunity to review them through the process. 

This bill would help slow down Kansas’s regulatory growth by giving legislators more knowledge 

and confidence in reviewing regulations if they feel like they could be unneeded or overly 

burdensome. However, there are two things that would strengthen the what is already a step in 

the right direction.  

The first is reducing Kansas’s current regulatory burden. HB 2818 creates a process to review 

new regulations. However, it doesn’t address Kansas’s existing regulatory burden, of which 

there was 72,645 regulatory restrictions as of 2021.2 The second is that while HB 2818 creates 

a review process and reports by which regulations would be scrutinized, it doesn’t set any 

official standards for how many new regulations can be created each year.  

Other states have taken more assertive reforms to reduce regulation. Ohio’s Senate Bill 9, 

which was signed into law in 2022, requires state agencies to remove two old regulations for 

every new regulation they implement.3 Idaho hosted public meetings where industry experts 

could voice their opinions on outdated regulations and implemented sunsets for new 

occupational licensing regulations in 2019.4  

HB 2818 would give legislators the transparency and knowledge to decide whether a new 

regulation is needed. Yet, it lacks an impetus like a “two-for-one” rule or sunset conditions that 

would effectively slow regulatory growth. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify and I’d be happy to answer follow-up questions. 
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